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Statement by Peel Region Chair Emil Kolb regarding service response to ice storm

	The Region of Peel has been working closely with the Cities of Brampton and Mississauga, Town of Caledon and the utility

companies to ensure a co-ordinated and effective municipal service response to the ice storm. The shared primary concern for all of

us over the last few days has been resident and employee safety and wellbeing.

The City and Town staff have been working with contractors and utilities to clear public roads and sidewalks to ensure that power

can be restored where it has been interrupted and to allow emergency and municipal service vehicles to provide service. We are

making great progress and I commend the efforts of all involved. Very soon we will be left with the task of determining the best way

to support residents to remove the storm damage debris from their properties.

Many residents are concerned about the work required to remove storm damage debris from their properties. I expect that for many

residents, this task is beyond their personal capacity. The cutting and removal of trees and related debris is a specialized skill, and

we encourage residents to hire a contractor to do the work for them.

The Region of Peel does not have the equipment or expertise to perform this type of work and City Forestry staff are currently

engaged in clearing the public roads and sidewalks to ensure public safety. The clean-up of damaged trees and debris on private

property is the responsibility of the property owner. Residents are encouraged to contact their insurance company to check if their

coverage can assist with the cost related to storm damage on their property.

The Region will be collecting regular garbage, recycling and green waste using its published collection schedule. We have

experienced some minor delays due to the storm. The Region will not be collecting yard waste. Residents and contractors can drop

off yard waste at any one of the Regional Community Recycling Centres; fees will be waived.

The Region is supporting the City and Town staff as they develop their longer term clean-up strategies, which could include

implementing the yard waste pick-up program for small bundles of storm-related debris. We are also working with the area

municipalities and the Province to request additional resources and equipment for the area municipalities' use in their work to clean

up the roads and sidewalks.

This is going to take time, and we ask for your patience as we work through the aftermath of the storm.
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